	



Minutes of Meeting of the Council
Meeting Date:

Tuesday, 14 December 2004 starting at 6.00pm

Present:


Councillor C Warkman (Chairman)

Councillors:


In attendance:  Chief Executive, Director of Finance, Director of Development Services, Director of Community Services, Director of Legal Services, Organisation and Member Development Manager.

543

PRAYERS

The Mayor’s Chaplain, the Reverend Robert Fisher, opened the meeting with prayers. 

544

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence from the meeting were submitted on behalf of Councillors R J Elms, J N Flitcroft, J McGowan, J S Reese, C Sterry and  R J Thompson.

545

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Mr D Halsall of Longridge asked if the Council would reconsider placing his application regarding equine related activities before the Planning and Development Committee.  He also expressed his concerns regarding the system of delegated powers which had been adopted by the Council.  Mr Halsall made reference to the associated delegated item file report relating to his application and highlighted a number of points from the report.

Mr Halsall asked for information on Government targets in respect of decisions made under delegated powers, and confirmation as to whether the Council concurred with the observations made by the planning officer on Mr Halsall’s application.  Finally, Mr Halsall confirmed that he was considering an approach to the Local Government Ombudsman in respect of the matter.

The Chairman of Planning and Development Committee, Councillor R Sherras, thanked Mr Halsall for his question and responded to the issues raised.  Firstly, he confirmed that the existing delegated scheme was subject to full consideration and debate by Planning and Development Committee.  He mentioned that the scheme allowed for certain refusals to be issued at officer level, and that Mr Halsall’s application fell into this category.  

Councillor Sherras stated that he did not believe it inappropriate for the same case officer to deal with a submission following a previous refusal, on the grounds that such an officer would have a detailed knowledge of the application and any issues which may surround it.  He went on to reiterate the reasons for the refusal and confirmed that an appeal had been lodged and would be considered in due course.  Councillor Sherras reminded Mr Halsall that under the statutory planning procedures there was not an opportunity for the Planning and Development Committee to reconsider his application.

In relation to Government targets, Councillor Sherras confirmed that the Government would like all planning authorities to achieve a 90% level of delegation, this had been a specific target but was now no longer so.  Councillor Sherras reported that 78% of applications received by Ribble Valley had been delegated to officers in 2003/04.  He confirmed that there was no specific financial reward related to the level of delegation, but noted that the Planning Delivery Grant was awarded largely on the basis of improvements to speed of determination which was itself related to delegation levels.

Finally, Councillor Sherras concurred with Mr Halsall’s concerns regarding timescales at the Planning Inspectorate.

Mr Halsall confirmed that he had obtained a copy of the delegated scheme and noted his concerns about targeting.  He asked if Councillors were satisfied that they operated a transparent and open delegated scheme driven by targets rather than plans.  Councillor Sherras responded that the scheme had been accepted on the basis that it was open and transparent.

Mr J McCarthy, Chairman of Todber Caravan Owners Association, then submitted a series of questions concerning the licence that had been granted to South Lakeland Caravans Ltd, and their provision of caravans on the site.  Mr McCarthy submitted a copy of an e-mail which outlined a number of specific questions.

The Leader of the Council, Councillor J B Hill, thanked Mr McCarthy for his question and confirmed that the licence for Todber Caravan Park had been considered by Community Committee on 2 November 2004.  He reported that in respect of planning consent for the site licence, the current position was that four caravans could be used as permanent residences for use by the site wardens, 56 caravans were restricted for use for the period from 1 March to 31 December in each year, and 246 holiday caravans were restricted for use for the period 1 March to 31 October each year.  A written response was handed to Mr McCarthy regarding the questions raised in the e-mail.

Finally, Councillor Hill reminded Mr McCarthy that the Council’s duty was limited to enforcing the terms of the planning commission relating to the site and the conditions attached to the site licence.  The commercial arrangements between the site owners and individual occupants of the caravans were outside the Council’s jurisdiction.  Councillor Hill also reiterated the Council’s invitation for Mr McCarthy to attend the offices and discuss the issues involved with relevant officers and members.  Councillor Hill confirmed that a report regarding caravan site licensing would be discussed at the next meeting of Community Committee in the New Year.


546

Council MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 26 October 2004 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

547

MAYORAL COMMUNICATIONS

The Mayoral communications were received and noted.

548

AMENDMENT TO STANDING ORDERS

Members considered a report submitted by the Director of Legal Services and proposed by the Leader, Councillor J B Hill, seconded by Councillor F E Dyson, asking for approval to amend Standing Orders in relation to the Leader’s report and question time.

The report outlined the background to the introduction of Leader’s report and question time to the full council agenda and confirmed that a meeting had been held on 16 November 2004 between the Leader, Deputy Leader, Shadow Leader and Shadow Deputy Leader together with the Chief Executive and Director of Legal Services, to review the operation of Leader’s report and question time.  The outcome of the meeting was that it had been recommended that Leader’s report and question time be formally included in Standing Orders.  The proposed amendment was submitted to Council as an attachment to the Director of Legal Services report.  The amendment included reference to a time limit for the Leader’s report, arrangements for questions to be asked by the Deputy Leader of the Opposition in the event of the absence of the Leader of the Opposition, and allowance for Councillors as well as members of the public to ask questions of the Leader provided the required notice had been given.

RESOLVED:
That the report be received and the amendment to the Council’s Standing Orders as set out on the attachment to the report be approved.

549

COMMITTEE MINUTES

(i)
Planning and Development Committee – 28 October 2004  

RESOLVED:
That the minutes of the above meeting be received.

(ii)
Community Committee – 2 November 2004  

RESOLVED:
That the minutes of the above meeting be received.

(iii)
Personnel Committee – 10 November 2004   

RESOLVED:
That the minutes of the above meeting be received.

(iv)
Housing Committee – 11 November 2004  

RESOLVED:
That the minutes of the above meeting be received.

(v)
Policy and Finance Committee – 16 November 2004  


Councillor Sherras asked a written question under Standing Order 9.  The question identified the steps needed to implement the requirements of the Freedom of Information Act and asked which of these had been taken by the Council.  Councillor Sherras also asked what evaluation of the resources required for the implementation of the Act and also for the Council's Implementing e-Government Statement 4, had been made and had the revenue costs of these resource requirements been included in the budget for 2005/06. 


In response the Chairman on the Committee, Councillor Holtom stated that the main steps identified by Councillor Sherras for the implementation of the Freedom of Information Act should all be in place by the end of December.  So far as the Council's IEG4 Statement was concerned, this would be submitted before the deadline date of 20 December 2004.  A report detailing the IEG4 bid and the necessary work Programme including priorities and estimated costings would be reported to the Policy & Finance Committee at its next meeting on 25 January 2004.  Any costs which arose out of the report would, if approved, need to be incorporated in the revenue budget for 2005/06. 

RESOLVED:
That the minutes of the above meeting be received with the exception of Minute 499.


Minute 499 – Licensing Policy

RESOLVED:
That the statement of Licensing Policy as attached to the report be approved with a slight amendment to Section 6 to clarify the meaning.

(vi)
Parish Council Liaison Committee – 18 November 2004 

RESOLVED:
That the minutes of the above meeting be received.

(vii)
Planning and Development Committee – 23 November 2004  
RESOLVED:
That the minutes of the above meeting be received.

(viii)
Licensing Committee – 29 November 2004 

RESOLVED:
That the minutes of the above meeting be received.



(x)
Overview and Scrutiny (Services) Committee – 30 November 2004 

RESOLVED:
That the minutes of the above meeting be received.



(x)
Overview and Scrutiny (Resources) Committee – 1 December 2004 
RESOLVED:
That the minutes of the above meeting be received.

550

NOTICE OF MOTION

Consideration was given to a Notice of Motion proposed by Councillor G H Sowter and seconded by Councillor S J Sutcliffe which read: 

“We affirm that Longridge Sports Centre is a viable facility for the people of Longridge and the surrounding area.  

However, we view with extreme concern the continuing high support costs to the Council of maintaining the facilities at Longridge Sports Centre, which over the past ten years has run to an aggregate of over £1.58 million.

Of equal concern has been the apparent lack of a plan and of the necessary determination to tackle what is the single most serious drain of resources in this Council’s operations.

We regret that advantage was not taken of the Best Value Review commencing April 2002 to begin to tackle this problem.  

We now urge that a sustained attempt is made to tackle the problem without further delay, any solution to include a lasting answer to the continuing problems surrounding the dual use agreement with Longridge High School.”

The motion was opened for debate, Councillor J B Hill moved an amendment that the Notice of Motion be received.  This was seconded by Councillor C Holtom.  The amendment was put to the vote and carried.

RESOLVED:
That the following Notice of Motion, submitted by Councillor J H Sowter be received.

“We affirm that Longridge Sports Centre is a viable facility for the people of Longridge and the surrounding area.  

However, we view with extreme concern the continuing high support costs to the Council of maintaining the facilities at Longridge Sports Centre, which over the past ten years has run to an aggregate of over £1.58 million.

Of equal concern has been the apparent lack of a plan and of the necessary determination to tackle what is the single most serious drain of resources in this Council’s operations.

We regret that advantage was not taken of the Best Value Review commencing April 2002 to begin to tackle this problem.  

We now urge that a sustained attempt is made to tackle the problem without further delay, any solution to include a lasting answer to the continuing problems surrounding the dual use agreement with Longridge High School.”

The meeting closed at 7.47pm

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact David Morris (414400).
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